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Propagation And Fall Sale 

News 

  
 
 

Dear Master Gardeners: 

 

We're moving ahead with plans for our order 
online, drive through pick up plant sale Friday 
and Saturday morning 25 and 26 September 
from 8 -12. If anyone needs hours, we need peo-
ple to help us put our inventory and plant de-
scriptions in the correct format to publish on 
line. Karen Willingham, our webmaster, has 
some clear ideas about how to put together a 
professional looking sales catalog so we will be 
working with her to make that happen. In addi-
tion, we will need help with traffic management 
and we will need runners to get the orders and 
put them in people's cars. Please let me know if 
you're interested in helping - particularly for-
matting plant information for our sales calen-
dar. We need that right away. 

 

HEATHER 
 
 
 



MEETINGS, KUDOS AND WHAT PLANT AM I  

2019 LPMGA  
General Meetings 

First Wednesday  
Monthly 

except for July 
Daytime: 12:30pm 

2019 LPMGA Board  
Meetings  

1pm on Third  
Tuesday of  each 

month except July 

 

. 

 

 

        Do you have a spot in your garden or yard that stays 

moist and is shady? Then think about planting me. 
I even tolerate shallow standing water. I can pre-
vent the erosion of  pond banks and the banks of  
streams. My bold-textured fronds, which can ex-
ceed 3 feet, are upright and arching and are of  slow 
to moderate growth. I am deciduous and 
 native to the eastern half  of  North America. My 
name comes either from a Celtic god or a Scandi-
navian writer. 
     My fronds can be male or female. If  female, a 
rust-colored frond produces sporangia, which con-
tain spores. I can be propagated by these spores, or 
by rhizome division.  I'm cold hardy.  
     My bristly crown of  rootstock is the source for 
a fibrous potting medium for orchids and other ep-
iphytes. 
Do you know what plant I am? 

See page 8 for the answer. 

September No  September  Zoom 

October 7 October 20 

November 4 November 17 

December  Social December 15 

Dates, times, topics, and locations  
are subject to change 

           Fall Pine Straw, Y'all  

 

It’s time for Fall Pine Straw, Y’all! Orders for active MGs only will be taken via 
phone, email or text. Pick up is Friday and Saturday, Nov 6 and 7th, 8 a.m. to 
Noon, behind the Demo Gardens, $8.50 per bale, cash or check payable to  

LPMGA at pick up, 20 bale maximum. Order early! They 
go quickly! 

  

Thanks,  

Theresa Gore 2007  

TeaGore@msn.com 

Cell/text: 303-8113  

mailto:TeaGore@msn.com
tel:303-8113


THE DEVENPORT REPORT:    

 

   In the last couple of  months, I have been working on and releas-

ing short horticultural videos that have been posted on Face-
book.  I am using the “Lafayette Parish 4-H” page as the site 
the videos are being posted.  Some of  the videos I have had 

posted, through the help of  4-H Agent Cassie Phillips, include:  Build-
ing Backyard Raised Vegetable Gardens,  How to Pick Tomatoes, Leaf  
Miners in the Vegetable Garden Growing Blueberries, Planting Pollina-
tor Beds to Attract Bees for the Garden, When to Harvest Watermel-
on, and Sod Webworms in the Lawn.  Ms. Phillips is currently editing 
videos I recently made on different insects causing problems on Citrus.   

   These videos are meant to be timely and I would appreciate that you 
watch and “share” on Facebook.  Stan Dutile and I are working on one 
regarding “How to Take a Soil Sample”.  The LSU AgCenter and the 
Lafayette Parish Extension Service’s mission is education, and this is a 
way for us to reach the public during this pandemic. 

   As I mentioned in my last report that Tropical Sod Webworms were 
being reported in our area and that’s why we made our latest video.  We 
definitely are seeing higher reporting and I’m receiving several phone 
calls each week on lawns being invaded by moths. 

   I hope you all will enjoy the videos and please stay safe!  

 

LSU AgAgent Dan Devenport 

 

 

 

 

 



How to prune your Hydrangeas  

By Barbara Mcconnell 

   Everybody’s fave summer garden flowers with the huge flower heads 

are the hydrangea shrub.  But if you prune incorrectly or at the wrong time, 

you may destroy the chance of future blooms. 

   It all comes down to which type of hydrangea you have, according to Stephen 

Orr of “The Dirt” video series, and Sheryl Geerts in a February 2020 article, 

both for Better Homes and Gardens Magazine.  

   Orr says we all have a tendency to over prune shrubs, and we may not have to 

prune at all.  But if the stems get a little tall and floppy, maybe snip away a lit-

tle then. But more importantly is knowing the time of year to do it, and that de-

pends on what type of hydrangea you have. (There are more than two types but 

the authors kept it simple.) 

Hydrangea macrophylla or “big leaf” types with green stems need to be pruned    

    after they stop blooming; 

Hydrangea paniculata has a woody stem and needs to be pruned in early spring. 

   As for planting, Orr’s HINT #1: that can be spring, summer or fall but plant to 

the depth of the pot they come in and check the hangtag for spacing.  For exam-

ple, oakleaf hydrangeas get really huge, but then a dwarf doesn’t take up much 

room at all. 

HINT #2- Water!  Hydrangea, the word ‘water’ is in its name.  So, do it--give plenty.  

If they do go without watering and the flowerheads turn brown, go ahead, and 

keep them watered, but there isn’t much you can do except cut the flowers off 

to the first green leaf.  Your plant will not be much good for the rest of this 

year, but it should bounce back the next.  

   Geerts in her article agrees that it is confusing because the different hydran-

gea types do require different pruning methods, yet she believes that pruning 

can help to keep your plants healthy and achieve the shape you would like. 

HER TIP?- she advises it is best not to remove more than one third of the hydran-

gea plant at any one time when it is actively growing. 

   So, which one do you have?  

 

The Endless Summer® hydrangea is an oakleaf macrophylla- you know the kind 

that turn blue if in acid soil, and pink in alkaline.  After blooming and the flow-

ers have faded, Geerts advises trimming with sharp, clean 

pruners to the leaf set, usually sometime later in summer.  

Then the shrub will have a chance to produce new 

growth where next year’s buds will form. 

 

 

   

 

 For paniculatas like ‘Limelight’,  if you want lots of fresh 

new growth and flowers later that year, or to bush out a 

spindly plant, cut to about a foot above ground in early 

spring but avoid doing so when flower buds are opening. 



 

VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR REPORT SEPTEMBER 2020 

 

As we move into the Autumn of  this very challenging year, please remember that the requirement for 
recorded hours has been lowered to 20 hours total.  This can be made up of  any combination of  
Volunteer and/or Continuing Education hours.  If  you have questions, or need help finding ways to 
earn your hours please contact your Volunteer Coordinator Louann McClelland-Long (337) 501-7998 
or mglouann@gmail.com   

If  you need a copy of  the Roster, please contact Corresponding Secretary Ellen Garacci at frankel-
len@cox.net  The Roster file also includes Committee contacts. 

Some suggestions for earning hours: While most of  our activities and events are currently on hold, 
members of  our Propagation team have been hard at work on our Online Plant Sale.  Contact 
Heather Warner-Finley for information about how you can help.  

Contact Karen Willingham if  you would like to help with our LMGA website.   

Get in touch with Chuck Schrader (chuckandkateschrader@gmail.com) to help at the LARC Garden. 

Our YouTube channel is a great way to earn your 20 hours at home.  Meagan Stogsdill, who manages 
our YouTube and Instagram accounts, is looking for submissions for both platforms. If  you would 
like to create presentations (whether you want to present them yourself  or not), or even want to sub-
mit photos from your own garden with some information on what you’re growing or gardening tips, 
there are tons of  ways to gain hours. Contact Meagan Stogsdill at lmgmeagan@gmail.com 

Email Mary Perrin for information about working at the Medicinal garden at Vermilionville.  Reach 
Mary at:  mlbperrin@gmail.com 



May Vidacovich spent July creating 

this new flower bed.  It is  16 feet by 

68 feet.   

I love the combination of  colors and 

plants.  She used different shades of  

blue for her pots and a combination 

of  Curcuma, Japanese Maple, Phlox 

and Camelias to create a true piece 

of  horticultural art.   

 

HOW TO REPURPOSE A GEORGE FORMAN STAND UP GILL 

When T Gore’s neighbor 

placed his old used 

up...broken..grill at the curb 

she asked him if she could 

have it.  He told her it did not 

work any longer.  But LPMG T 

Gore knew it would work out 

just fine for her purpose.   

The picture on the Right is 

what she created out of her 

neighbors broken grill.  Sure 

does not look broken now! 

 



Fill a pot with beautyberry leaves and cover with water.  Bring to a boil, 

lower heat, and simmer for approximately one hour.  Strain and discard 

leaves--add to your compost!  Allow liquid to cool. 

 

Repeat the process using catnip. Then, you should mix together about the 

same volume of liquid for both.  Its usable but you may want to add the es-

sential oil of your choice from this list: 

 

citronella      lavender           tea tree 

basil                  peppermint         rosemary 

marigold         bergamot            lemongrass 

catnip               eucalyptus         lemon eucalyptus 

 

Mix a scent you like and the bugs don’t! 

Put in a spray bottle and shake 

well before applying.   

 

 

 

BEAUTYBERRY/CATNIP INSECT REPELLENT  

           Dr. Mary Ann Armbruster 

BEAUTYBERRY CATNIP 

Since returning to work in the Demo Beds in July, the plants in the 
Perennial Bed have been completel removed  due to overgrowth and 
excessive weeds!  Plastic will be laid down to suppress future growth 
of the weeds and new plants are being considered.  What a great op-
portunity for someone to create a new interesting and educational 
bed. 

There is currently no chairman for this bed  so if you're able and will-
ing, I'd love to work with you! 

Gail Wakefield 

PERINNIAL BED NEEDS FACELIFT! 
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WHAT PLANT AM I ANSWER 

Osmunda regalis var. spectabilis :     

Royal fern var. spectabilis   

( now considered as Osmunda specta-

bilis) 

Passiflora incamata  

Royal Fern 

Sporangia 

Osmund Fiddlehead 

Passiflora incarnata, known as maypop, purple passionflow-
er, true passionflower, wild apricot, and wild passion vine, is 
a fast-growing perennial vine with climbing or trailing stems. 
A member of the passionflower genus Passiflora, the purple 
passionflower has large, intricate flowers with prominent 
styles and stamens. 

I have this planted in a butterfly garden 
at my fishing camp in the basin, and 
the Gulf Coast Fritillary Butterflies are 
busy laying eggs while their caterpil-
lars are busy munching leaves! I have a 
pretty good-sized brood this year, and 
usually have half a dozen butterflies 
hovering around. I also have passiflora alba the white 
passionflower in the garden. Both varieties attract butter-
flies, but they like the purple one the best. 

Don Weintritt 

 



LPMG, Christy Adams 2003, and the 

beautification committee of Sunset 

used the down time during COVID to 

create places of beauty in their town.   

They painted bicycles all the same 

bright happy yellow and then planted 

baskets of fresh flowers to hang on 

them.   They are now each taking a 

turn at taking out the old tired flowers 

and planting new ones.   

Even the actual young, we are all 

young at heart in the LPMGA, got into 

the project and helped out. 

SUNSET BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE RECLAIM BICYCLES TO  

“GET IT GROWING” 

KUDO’S go out to the graduating class of 2019.  You completed your 

course work and were ready to get to work as brand new Lafayette 

Parish Master Gardener volunteers.  Then COVID comes to town 

and everything shuts down and there is no where to volunteer.  

You have joined a very special organization, that provides compan-

ionship, knowledge, learning, and boundless opportunities to work 

within your community.  Hang in there and you will be very glad 

you did.  MBG  



 
 

NOTHING YET!  
But hopefully 
coming soon! 

 

LSU AGRICULTURAL CENTER 
COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICE 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 
1010 Lafayette Street, Suite 325 
Lafayette, LA  70501-6884 

Gardener’s Gazette is issued to all members of the Lafayette Parish 
Master Gardeners’ Program.  All members are encouraged to submit 
news, educational features, and photographs. The deadline for all sub-
missions is the 17th of each month for publication in the next month’s 
issue unless otherwise noted. 
 

Please send newsletter items to: 

Editor Mary Gladney   newsletter@lpmga.org  

The Master Gardener program is a division of the  

Louisiana Cooperative Extension Agency  

1010 Lafayette Street/Suite 325,  

Lafayette, Louisiana 70501 

Telephone  (337) 291-7090     Fax (337) 291-7099 

The AgCenter website is www.lsuagcenter.com  
 

The Louisiana cooperative extension provides equal opportunities in 
programs and employment.  Louisiana State University and A&M Col-
lege, Louisiana Governing Bodies, Southern University, and the United 
States Department of Agriculture A State Partner in the Cooperative Ex-

tension System. 

It is the policy of the Louisiana Cooperative Extension Service that no 
person shall be subjected to discrimination on the grounds of race, color, 

national origin, gender, religion, age, or disability. 
 

If you have a disability which requires special  
assistance for your participation in our meetings, please call  the LSU 

AgCenter 291-7090 
 

Please note:  All meeting and event dates, times, and loca-
tions are subject to change. 


